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Dear parents from woki 1 and 2, 

We have a new newsletter for you. 

In it, we have once again included 

exciting impressions from the various 

areas and summarized important news.

We hope you enjoy reading it!  

Your woki team
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MANAGEMENT

Hello dear parents,

Today we are pleased to present the first newsletter in 2024 and we have 

included some interesting new topics.Our colleagues who accompany 

special positions will now give you a review of past processes and offers 

as well as an outlook on upcoming projects in each newsletter. You will 

also find some familiar topics, such as an update on new developments at 

woki and impressions of everyday pedagogical life in all areas.

This newsletter will also be the last with my involvement, as I will be 

leaving woki in mid-May. We are currently working intensively on 

continuing the newly established structures in the best possible way. 

Leaving woki will be a difficult step on the one hand, but on the other I 

am very much looking forward to new professional prospects.

In this day and age, daycare always means change and we have mastered 

many changes very well. I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

every single colleague, our contacts at Adidas, at KiKu and of course you, 

dear parents and the parents' council, for the constructive cooperation 

and the time we spent together. We have climbed high mountains 

together and I have learned an incredible amount along the way. We have 

mastered situations where we initially thought the solution was 

unattainable. And yet we kept going and were able to discover new paths 

together.

This joint support is woki's most valuable asset and I am sure that the 

woki journey will continue wonderfully.

For now, enjoy reading the newsletter! 

Best regards

Jasmine
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LATEST NEWS
Opening hours

We currently have the following opening hours:

Kindergarten: Monday - Thursday, 7:45-17:30, Friday 7:45-16:30 (This also 

includes the forest group, as children of kindergarten age can only be 

admitted there)

Nursery: Monday - Friday, 7:45-16:30The late group, children from 2 

years, Monday - Thursday, 16:30-17:30.

Communication with each other

As it is often very difficult to distinguish which information is important 

or less important in our many news items and to find the important news 

again, we have revised our homepage. You will find a "FAQ" section there. 

All FAQs and overviews are already stored there. In future, you will also 

find our newly developed concepts and the latest newsletter there.  

You can easily access our homepage via this QR code or the link:

FAQ – Kita World of Kids – Kinderzentren Kunterbunt (kita-world-of-kids.de)

We very much hope that this form is clearer and that you will find the 

important information more quickly.

We would also be delighted to receive further feedback or suggestions on 
how we can further optimize communication.

https://kita-world-of-kids.de/faq/
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Outlook

KitaWeb - home stretch is in sight!

We are currently familiarizing ourselves with the app. 

However, we still need some time to ensure a smooth launch.

As soon as we have worked out all the functions and options, 

we will write to you separately. You will then find all the useful 

information in it.
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IMPRESSIONS FROM

On the following pages, we would like to 

give you a few impressions of the 

departments and our employees.
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IMPRESSIONS FROM

Songs to sing and dance along to

We are starting a new category and would 

like to share with you the most popular 

songs from our everyday pedagogical life. 

We sing these songs mainly in circle time 

with the children.

❖ If You Happy and You Know It Clap Your Hands Song with Lyrics (youtube.com)

❖ Aramsamsam - Singen, Tanzen und Bewegen || Kinderlieder (youtube.com)

❖ Töff töff töff die Eisenbahn - Singen, Tanzen und Bewegen || Kinderlieder 
(youtube.com)

❖ Ich bin ein dicker Tanzbär - Kinderlieder zum Mitsingen | Sing Kinderlieder 
(youtube.com)

❖ Tschu Tschu wa - Singen, Tanzen und Bewegen || Kinderlieder (youtube.com)

❖ Schmetterling, du kleines Ding || Kinderlieder zum Mitsingen und Bewegen 
(youtube.com)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_yYBRqt1xU0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gwA9GfYIYus
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nRWQmj0dkxU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nRWQmj0dkxU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=80XcmTGXfYM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=80XcmTGXfYM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X6CkQkcY1cs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IeFeLcLCYVA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IeFeLcLCYVA


Dani's world of recipes

  Naan bread

1 kg spelt flour 

1 yeast cube 

1 packet baking powder 

20 g salt 

20 g sugar 

50 g oil 

100 g yoghurt 

600 g water

Dissolve the yeast cube in the lukewarm water. Then knead all the 

ingredients in a food processor to form a smooth dough, knead well 

again with your hands if necessary.  

Leave to rise overnight or for at least an hour. Shape the flatbreads 

and leave to rise again.

Heat the oven to 250 degrees. Grease a baking tray with butter and 

place the loaves in it.
Sprinkle with sesame seeds and bake for approx. 7 - 8 minutes.
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IMPRESSIONS FROM

THE AREAS

Apple-banana sticks

1 apple 

1 banana 

150 g fine rolled oats, a little more if necessary

some cinnamon powder 

starch to taste

Wash the apple and remove the core. Finely grate the apple, 

peel and mash the banana. Add the apple to the banana puree 

and mix with the rolled oats and cinnamon powder. 

Shape the dough into small sticks and bake at 170 degrees for 
approx. 15 minutes until golden brown.



Parrot cake

300 g flour

1 sachet baking powder

1 pinch of salt

250 g soft butter

250 g sugar

2 sachets of vanilla sugar

4 eggs

75 ml milk

Food coloring (in blue, green, yellow, red)

Butter for the mold (39x26x4 cm)

For the icing:

250 g powdered sugar

5 tbsp lemon juice 
some colored sugar sprinkles to sprinkle on top
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IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS

Mix the dry ingredients. Mix the butter and sugar. Gradually stir in 

the eggs. Add the flour mixture and milk and mix briefly. Divide the 

batter into four equal-sized bowls.

Add a few drops of food coloring to each bowl and stir briefly. 

Preheat the oven to 180 degrees (fan oven: 160). Grease the baking 

tray. Now spread the different colored doughs randomly in blobs on 

the tray.

Then carefully smooth out the dough. Bake in the preheated oven 

for about 25 minutes. Allow to cool completely and leave the cake 

in the tray. 

For the icing, mix the powdered sugar and lemon juice and pour 

over the cake. Sprinkle with sugar sprinkles and leave to set.
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The carnival season has also reached us!

The children actively helped to decorate 

the rooms, whether balloons, garlands or 

painting the entrance doors - the woki 

became colorful!

A craft activity also took place. Carnival 

masks, colorful flower decorations and 

beautiful Valentine's Day hearts were 

created.

And of course there was also face painting 

for children! And to everyone's delight, the 

children prepared delicious chocolate rice 

cakes.

Carnival in the woki 1 

kindergarten
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The nursery was not only busy crafting 

and painting, but also baking!

The parrot cake mentioned above was 

one of the highlights of the day.

Carnival in the woki 1 

nursery
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The highlight of carnival in 

both houses was the visit of 

the dance guard from Bruck!

Carnival at woki 1 & 2
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The woki 2 kindergarten also had 

plenty to do:

Shadow theater, face painting and 

the photo box were just a few 

ways to get into the carnival spirit.

Carnival in the woki 2 

kindergarten
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In the Woki 2 nursery, 

handicrafts were in great 

demand.

Clowns were printed from 

handprints and masks were 

made, which were then put on 

in the photo box!

Carnival in the nursery 

woki 2
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IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS

In the kindergartens, our 

movement teacher 

Christian introduced the 

children to winter 

sports.
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IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS

New year - new happiness! You all know 

where this quote comes from. 

Christian and the team of sports teachers 

have come up with some sporting highlights.

In January, the children from Kiga 1 and 2 

practiced ski jumping. Christian first 

explained which muscle groups are needed 

and then we started to train these muscles.

First of all, we jumped hard, but we also had 

to learn how to roll correctly. Finally, we 

went onto the ski jump. On socks it was a 

rather moderate exercise, but with a cloth or 

carpet mat it went much faster. Not only 

strength was required, but also a lot of 

coordination and, of course, courage. 

See for yourself how fantastically your 

children mastered this challenge!
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IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE KIGA 1
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IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE KIGA 2



18

IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS

Hello dear parents,

for those of you who don't know me yet, my name is Stephanie and I 

work in the field of nutrition education. To introduce myself briefly, I 

am a DGE-certified specialist dietician for infant and toddler nutrition

and I work in the nursery and kindergarten in both buildings. Together 

with your children, I explore the world of food and would like to share 

this with you. I also regularly train the staff in nutritional education. I 

am currently training the staff on portion sizes that a child can, should 

or should not eat. I also offer parent talks on nutrition. Here in the 

newsletter you will be able to read about nutrition, recipes and book 

recommendations from me.

First I would like to introduce you to my new colleague. You have 

probably already heard of him.

His name is Brokkolino and he is an expert in nutrition.
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IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS

He tells the children about power foods, where they come from and 

what you can do with them. At the moment, he is telling the children 

about winter vegetables and doing lots of experiments with the 

children. 

There's also a lot going on in the crèche at the moment. We have 

hidden little sea creatures in the chickpea foam and tried to find them 

again with all sorts of small materials such as small tongs.

Best wishes from your nutrition team

Brokkolino and Stephie
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IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS

Dear parents

In the coming months there will be more sporting activities that we 

are currently planning and would like to implement in the near 

future.

1. A new..., a long..., a really diverse project starts in March. For 

12 weeks, your children from KiGa1, KiGa2 and the Fox group 

will have the opportunity to earn a Woki sports badge in bronze 

(1 - 3 sports), silver (4-6 sports) or gold (7-10 sports). Throwing, 

balancing, cycling, sprinting, floor gymnastics, strength 

exercises, jumping rope, long jump and other athletics sports 

are basic motor skills for all of us. Your children have a full 12 

weeks to try out and put all this into practice. At the end, every 

child who takes part is presented with a certificate.

2. Water familiarization for pre-school children is being planned. In 

2 groups (KiGa2; KiGa1 and Fox), some colleagues would like to 

let your children experience the element of water in a playful 

and active way. You will receive detailed information on dates, 

implementation and procedures in a letter to parents. 

Preparations are currently in full swing.

your movement teachers 

Gina and Christian



IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS
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Dear families, 

from now on I would like to address you here in the newsletter with 

small contributions on the topic of school preparation. Since 

returning from the Christmas vacations, we have been working on 

project topics during our weekly school preparation meetings, the 

content of which the future schoolchildren have chosen themselves.

At the "Big Giraffes of Woki 1" meetings, the current topic is 

dinosaurs. In the picture you can see how the children count to 60 

with the help of the gemstones. That is actually the number of teeth 

on the T-Rex!

The "wiggly teeth of Woki 1" are currently learning all sorts of 

interesting things about professions. The activities and utensils of the 

tradesperson in particular make their eyes light up.



IMPRESSIONS FROM 

THE AREAS
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In addition to the topic of animal hibernation, our "clever foxes" from 

the forest group are already working on the topic of first aid. 

On February 20 and 21, we were delighted to welcome a nurse from 

the Höchstadt district hospital. She carried out the plaster pass in our 

house with our (almost) schoolchildren - training in first aid measures 

for children.

We will also soon have the great opportunity to visit a real 

elementary school from the inside. A teacher from Niederndorf

elementary school will take an hour exclusively for us to take a tour 

of the school building and answer the children's questions.

Now is also the time for school enrollment. Please note the dates of 

your school. For Carl-Platz-Schule Herzo, for example, the date is 

Saturday, March 09, 24. 

If you have any questions, requests or, of course, feedback on the 

subject of school preparation, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Kind regards

Bianca Stöhr

School Start Coordinator
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IMPRESSIONS TRAININGTopic: Sex education

Dear parents, 

Last fall, some employees completed a training course on sex 

education in daycare centers. This topic is so important that we all 

want to deal with it now. 

An entire week of training on sex education is planned for April. 

The main focus here will be on dealing with the topic and what is 

involved in children's sexual development. 

What developmental and psychological milestones do children go 

through? What can we as professionals do to protect children from 

assault? What is our own attitude and approach to the topic? All 

this and much more will occupy both institutions.

I have invited a renowned specialist on this topic and we are 

delighted that Ms. Melina Götz and her team will be joining us.

If you would like to know more about her and the topic:

Sexualpädagogik Fortbildung und Beratung - Meline Götz (sexpaed.de)

Furthermore, some of our native speakers are learning German in 

order to be able to continue their education in the pedagogical 

field with the prospect of becoming a specialist. 

Best regards  

Carina 

Training and onboarding

https://sexpaed.de/


SAVE THE DATEs AT WOKI
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Dear parents,

The following festivals and events await us in the coming 

weeks:

❖ Easter on March 28:

The activities will take place in the individual areas. 

❖ Parents' afternoon on May 08: 

Parents can participate in the afternoon in the 

respective areas. Further details will follow.

❖ Summer party on July 05:

pick-up time will be between 14:30 - 15:00. 

The party will take place from 15:00 - 17:00.

An exact schedule and more information will be 

announced in the near future.



We look forward to support in all areas!
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PERSONNEL CHANGES 2024

Kathrin Gothra, Sri Nurhendiarni and Petra Weber have 
started in House 1. Alexandra Grecioiu will be joining our 

team from March 1.

Lisa Schickert has joined the team in House 2. Claudia Röhrig, 
our new remedial teacher, will be supporting the team from 

March 1.



Unfortunately, we also have to say goodbye.

We wish the employees all the best for the future.
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PERSONEL CHANGES 2024

• Unfortunately, we have to say goodbye to Christina Alonso Coello,

Philipp Hollmann, Kristina Sommer, Nina Gaiman and Sebastian

Neuman in woki 1. We wish them all the best in their professional

and private lives and would like to thank them for their

commitment to woki.

• Amelie Huscher is leaving woki 2. We would like to thank her very

much for her commitment and her work at our company and wish

her all the best for the future.

• Jasmin Dechant will also be leaving us in May. We wish her all the

best for her professional and private future.



Jasmin Dechant
Overall Manager Woki

Ronja Schlosser
Manager House 1

Jasmin Sämann
Manager House 2

27

YOUR CONTACT PERSONS

Sandy Kelch - Nursery 1

Phylicia Galle - Nursery 2

Marie Ruster – Kiga 1

Adam Brunelle – Kiga 2

Kristin Haala – Fox

A
ss

is
ta

n
t

Bianca Schuh - 
Assistant to Management
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ADIDAS WOKI PARENTS’ 

COUNCIL WHATSAPP 

GROUPS

Fox

Nursery 1: Nursery 2:

Kiga 1: Kiga 2:

Dear Parents,

as a parent council we have set up a WhatsApp

group to allow for easier and more direct

communication. This is a "private" parent council

initiative, WoKi/KiKu are not involved. Please note

that by joining the WhatsApp group, you accept

WhatsApp's terms and conditions and privacy policy.

Please note that these groups are not intended for

sharing pictures or other official documents.

Sincerely,

Parents' Council



ANNUAL PLANNING 

& CLOSING DAYS 2024
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Day Group Event

1. Januar –
6. Januar 2024

Woki 1 + 2​ The Woki is closed!

12. Februar​
Woki 1 + 2

only in the areas​
Carnival party​

19. Februar​ Woki 1 + 2​ Parents' evening​

01. März​ Woki 1 + 2​ The Woki is closed!

28. März​
Woki 1 + 2

only in the areas​
Ester​

19. April​ Woki 1 + 2​ The Woki is closed!

08. Mai​ Woki 1 + 2​ Parents' afternoon (for Mother's Day and Father's Day)​

31. Mai Woki 1 + 2 The Woki is closed!

10. Juni​ Woki 1 + 2​ Info evening "My child is coming to the daycare center”​

05. Juli​ Woki 1 + 2​ Summer party​

12. Juli​ Woki 1 + 2​ Overnight party + farewell LKJ​

25. Juli​ Woki 1 + 2​ Farewell celebrations in nursery with parents​

31. Juli​
Woki 1 + 2

12:00-13:30 pm​
Info evening "My child is coming to school"​

15. August​ Woki 1 + 2​ The Woki is closed!

16. August​ Woki 1 +2​ The Woki is closed!

27. September​ Woki 1 + 2​ The Woki is closed!

04. Oktober​ Woki 1 + 2​ The Woki is closed!

07. Oktober​
Woki 1 + 2

only in the areas​
Thanksgiving​

14. Oktober​ online​ Election of the parents' council for the Kita year 2024/2025​

31. Oktober​ Woki 1 + 2​ Halloween

06. Dezember​ Woki 1 + 2​ Advent celebration​

20. Dezember –
06. Januar 2025​

Woki 1 + 2​ The Woki is closed!



KIND REGARDS,

YOUR WOKI TEAM

SEE YOU NEXT TIME…
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